## **GREENWOOD NEWS**

Grace Young, Reporter

The Community was shocked Tuesday to learn of the resignation of Bebert Hoagland, Supervising Principal at Greenwood Central School, the past six years. He tended his resignation at the regular House of Education meeting Mostley inight and plans to leave early in October.

Mr. Heagland will become the Supervising Principal of Romulus Central School, a district with 960 students in comparison to Greenwood Central having 355. He will direct a staff of 55 teachers and will have three full time administrators. At G.C.S. there are 21 teachers and a part-time Vice-Principal to asset the Supervising Principal. He will replace Frank Rose, a former Paysical Scheenion Teacher at Arkport Central who has been named Supervising Principal at Warnaw. Besides marring as Supervising Principal for six years at Greenwood, Hospital vas also a Vocational Agriculture Teacher of 13½ years and vice-principal nine of these years.

Mr. Hoagland is a native of Canistee, where he graduated

principal nine of these years.

Mr. Hoagland is a native of Canisteo, ware he graduated from high school in 1946 and taught his first year after graduating from Cornell University in 1950. He received his Master's Degree from Alfred University in 1953. He has since taken courses towards a doctorate in educational administration/ and/says/he/willcompleté the program at the University of Rochester, while working in Ramulus.

The family is planning to re-

The family is planning to remain in Greenwood until later in the year. Mrs. Hosgland has been taking work at Corning Community College and enrolled Thursday for the Fall Semester. Their sons Robert 12 and Stanley 7 are in school at Greenwood. Mr. and Hoagland have been active mrs. Hoagian have been active in community activities. They are members of the local United Methodis: Church and Mr. Hoag-land is a Lay Speaker. He has been a Volunteer Firemen, the Ambulance Corp, the Sential been a volunteer firemen, the Ambulance Corp, the Sentinel Lodge F. & A. M. and assisted in Scouting. They have both been Church School Teachers and memof the Eastern Star.

Richard York. President of the Board of Education called a special meeting Wednesday night and a second meeting for September a second meeting for September 18 to consider applicants for Supervising Principal. The Board met to study qualification requirements and plan procedure for recruiting candidates. Supervising Principal Hoagland, told the Board that applicants must be certified either by having 60 hours of greature study to their credit. of graduate study to their credit, or by having served as a Supervising Principal for three years. The requirements are under a State Law that became effective Sept. 1.

Coach VanHagan and his Soccer Team begin the first game of the season Tuesday, September 23 at Jasper Central. Friday Sept. 26 Trousburg Central comes

The top price consignment at the Allegany - Steuben Holstein Club Sale at State Agricultural & Technical College at Alfred, Wednesday night, was Paul Harkenrider of Rexville. He had a cow and fier Keifer caif. The cow, a six-year-old, Harkenrider Clyde Misty, was bought for \$850 by Roger Railey of Bliss. Her heifer calf sold for \$270. The highest priced cow from Ketch Krest Dairy in Bath, sold for \$950 and her calf for \$100. Area consignors included Paul and Thomas Harkenrider and Francis Meehan of Rexville; Lewis Fisk and Neil DeMun of Troupsburg; Luman Schenke of Meet Tenner Charles DeMun of Troupsburg; Luman Schenck of West Jasper; Charles Button, L. D. Hollenbeck, Russell Price and William VanSkiver of Jasper.

and Mrs. James Faucher and four children recently moved from New Jersey to the lower apartment in the former Grover Woodworth house owned by Mr. Woodworth house owned by Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Murray. Mr. Murray. Mr. Murray is still working finishing the apartment and plass to do the second floor the same. Mr. Fauther is employed by Scotts Dairy at Canisteo. Bryan Higgins was General Chairman for the Chicken Bar-B-Q Dinner served at the Fire Hall, Sunday by the Volunteer Firemen. The Barbecuing was done by Harry Morton of Woodhull, assisted by some of his family. There was a good attendance from the area and a big take home service. The Firemen charged slightly more than last year for a total of area and a big take home service. The Firemen charged slightly more than last year for a total of \$250. The men turned out well to work. The Firemen have also advertised their Annual Auction at the Fire Hall for Saturday night, October 11. Be ready for their collection.

John Weidner, son of Mr. and Mrs. John Weidner of West Greenwood and Donald Tohurst, son of the and Mrs. Robert Malin of the Rock Creek Road, have enrolled at Corning Community College. Both are 1969 G.C.S. graduates.

Michael Harkenrider. son Mr. and Mrs. James Harkenrider of Resville, entered Alfred Ag-Tech in the summer semester.

Patrick Dempsey, son of Mrs. Robert Dempsey, enrolled at St. Bonaventure University at St. Bonaventure, N. Y., September 4.

Terry Pritchard, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Pritchard, of Chuch Hill, Rew Sunday, September 7 to College Station, Texas to enroll at Texas A and M University sity.

Edward Mullen, son of Mr. and Mrs. Edward Mullen, has transferred from SUC at Geneseo to Houghton College and left Monday, Sept. 8 to enroll Tuesday. Keith Brewster, son of Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Brewster of West Greenwood, also enrolled at Houghton College. Greenwood, also Houghton College.

Mr. and Mrs. John Hunt took their son, Terry, Friday to Jack-sonville, Ill., to enter MacMurray College. Mr. and Mrs. Hunt expect to be away a week.

pect to be away a week.

Miss Alice Marie Hanbach.
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Edward
Hanbach of West Union, and Miss
Cathy Donaldson, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Wilbur Donaldson, of
West Greenwood, are employed at
Eastman Kodak, Rochester. They
are 1969 graduates of G.C.S. and
B.O.C.E.S.

Miss Patricia Hanbach, a senior at SUC at Geneseo, is doing her Cadet Teaching at Hornell Senior High School in English.

Miss Mary Ellen Hanbach, a a graduate of Olean Business School, is employed in the Office at the Air Preheater in Wellsville.

Miss Mary Lou Harkenrider, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Emmett Harkenrider of Rexville, and Miss Mary Sky, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sky of High Up Road have returned to the State University College at Brockport as Sophomores. Sophomores.

Bradley Lewis, son of Mr. and Mrs. John Lewis of Rexville, enrolled September 11 at Community College of the Finger Lakes at Canandaigua. Bradley is a 1968 graduate of G.C.S.

Ronald Greene, son of Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Greene, completed a one year course in Drafting at Corning Community College with honors, and has been working all summer at Worthington Pump Corp of Wellsville.

Michael Cheesman, Larry Holt and Floyd Drake are employed at the Delco Plant in Rochester.

Miss Jolene Cheesman, a 1969 graduate of Corning Community College is employed at the Corning Glass Plant. Miss Maureen Cheesman is working in the office of a lawyer in Corning. The girls have an apartment in Corning. They are the daughters of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cheesman.

Miss Joan Spencer, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Spencer, is amployed in the office at Merrill Hoslery Co., in Homell.

Miss Janet Harkenrider, daugh-ter of Mr. and Mrs. Emmett Hark-enrider of Rexville, has been gath-ering information at the Canisteo Greenwood Central Schools and Greenwood Central Schools for her Thesis on Science for Grade Children. She will spend a feek at Cornell University and complete the work for her Mas-ter's Degree from Cornell in Oc-

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Smith and Mr. and Mrs. Terry Smith and daughter, Jill of Rexville, left last week with a U-Haul Truck for Lamoni, Iowa. Terry completed two years at Corning Community College and has enrolled at Graceland College to work for his De-

Ensign Roger Streeter is stationed at the Coast Guard Station at Atlantic City, New Jersey.

Duane Chaffee, in the General Motors Program, was home from Flint, Michigan for the week-end. Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Chaffee and Sgt. Gary Chaffee, took him to Buffalo Sunday to meet another student to go back.

Mrs. R. P. Holly and Mrs. Lillian DeHollander of St. Petersburgh, Fla., flew to Elmira September 6 and are spending some time with their son and brother and family, Mr. and Mrs. Sterling Holly of Wellsville. Tuesday they called on Mrs. Lana Rogers and Miss Sabrey Stephens. They were enroute to Canistee for luncheon with her sister, Mrs. Bessie Hale.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Kinner of Christian Hollow Road, returned recently from a ten day triv to Florida. They were called there by the serious illness of their nephew, Steven Kinner, who was a cancer patient at Pensacola AF Base Hospital. His brother, Char-les Kinner, is stationed at Robin AFB, Georgia and his family live

Mrs. Ruth Hall and daughter at-Mrs. Ruth Hall and daughter attended the Sunday Evening Service at the Andover Christian Missionary Alliance Church. Jeffrey Brewster, son of Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Brewster, was the speake. Jeff attended the Missspeake. Jeff attended the Missionary College at Nyack and Bantrist School in Philadelphia. He was home all last week and Monday started for Oklahoma to work in an Indian Mission, known as the Little Brown Church, sponsored by the American Baptist Missons

Miss Cheryl Hussey was solved to join an Octet of solv singers at the Second Presbyterian Church in Richmond, Va. The music is a part of the church budget.

Walter Redmond, who composed "The Song of the Worlds" mathematically about the universe, reported the Band Director of SUC at Geneseo. at Geneseo, wrote the parts for the band and the number was re-cently played by the college band.

Mrs. Florence Ott entertained four friends for dinner Thursday night in honor of Mrs. Winifred Kernan, whose birthday is Sept.

Mrs. Alvin Teribury entertained Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Holt and family and Miss Debra Teribury of Hornell Friday night to celethe birthday of Mr. Teri-

Mrs. Larry Woodworth returnmrs. Larry Woodworth returned home Friday after spending a week with her husband FP/4 Larry Woodworth in Hawaii. She flew from Buffalo September 4. Larry was on leave from Viet Nam where he has served in Mortar Larry was on leave from Viet Namwhere he has served in Mottar Artillary since December 1968. Larry called his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Woodworth of Canisteo, RD., Sunday and talked 20 minutes. Larry and Sharon sent Hawaiin flowers to his parents Monday for their 24th wedding anniversary. anniversary.

Staff Set. and Mrs. Stanley Murray and daughters arrived Fridav night from Kirkland, Mo. to spend two weeks with his narents, Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Murray, Sr. Staff Set. Murray had served at Mt. Laguna AF Station, California for one year. The family left California the last of August with a month leave, spending two weeks with her family at Kirkland and two weeks with her family. In October he will have special training at Kessler AFB, Miss., and his family will go to her home in Missouri. Murray will get further Classified Training in Radio Maintenance from November into Levuer et LC Hone. ber into January at L. G. Hans-comb Field, Mass., and will bring his family back East.

Mary Teresa Helgerson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Helgerson, had her tonsils removered at the St. James Mercy Hospital in Hornell last week.

Deanna Allen, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ervin Allen, was a pneumonia patient at the Bethesda Hospital last week.

Michael Hartwig returned home Wednesday and Alvin Teribury Thursday from the Bethesda Hospital.

Mrs. Edward Halsey was a pa-tient at the Genesee Hospital in Rochester Wednesday to this Monday for special heart treatment.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Edington had a TV party Saturday night. Ten young people from one of his English classes came to watch the movie, "To Kill a Mocking Bird."

Mrs. Bernice Osmin and Mrs. Mrs. Bernice Usmin and mis. Sabra Greene were week-end guests of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ayers at Rome, Pa., who were former neighbors in Greenwood.

Mrs. William Schwartz spent last week at Bath taking care of David Hawkins while her sister. Mrs. Nelson Hawkins was picking grapes.

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Murray entertained their family Sunday. Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Hawkins and son of Bath, Mr. and Mrs. John Murray and family of Andover, Mr. and Mrs. Duane Coates and sons, Mrs. William Schwartz and Staff Sgt. and Mrs. Stanley Murray and daughters.

Twelve members of the Ad ministrative Board met with the Rev. Gerald Wolter at the United Methodist Church Sunday night. It was voted to give a donation of \$10 for Camille Hurricane Relief to help replace Methodist buildings. September 28 is Bible Sunday and permission was granted for a Gideon to come and give a day and permission was granted for a Gideon to come and give a brief message and collect a spec-ial offering. October 5 is World Wide Communion Sunday with a special offering for overseas re-lief and ministry to servicemen A farewell fellowship dinner is planned for the Robert Hoagland family. Conference apportion ments for 1970 of \$15/3 was ac cepted. The next Board meeting will be November 9.

The Rev Bradley Wood Pastor of the West Jasper Wesleyan Methodist Church for five years, will be ordained at a service at the Church, Thursday night, September 18. He is the son of Mr and Mrs. Charles Wood of Canisteo RD 2. He is a graduate of Canisteo Central School, attended Houghton College and Marion College at Marion, Ind. He has been active with teen-agers for three years, was director of Youth of Christ of Bedford Co. Pa., for two years and has been President of Wesleyan Youth District of of Wesleyan Youth District of Central New York of 45 Churches. Central New York of 45 Churches. He was recently appointed by the Wesleyan Youth Headquarters at Marion as the North East Area Youth Chairman in charge of eight districts. For three years the church has had extensive building program, the construction of Church School addition, enlargement of the Sanctuary and full basement facilities for social activities. The Ordination Service full basement facilities for social activities. The Ordination Service will be in charge of the District Superintendent, the Rev. James E. Bensc of Elmira, also his home Pastor, the Rev. Gerald Wright, Pastor of the Canisteo Wesleyan

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Dennis (Donna Bartoo) of Hornell are the parents of a son, born Friday. September 12, 1969 at the Beth-esda Hosoltal. Harland Dennis of the Canisteo Road is the pa-ternal grandfather.

Mrs. June Rollins. Rand Teacher at G.C.S., announced that a meeting was held at the Central School Tuesday night to organize a Band Parents Glub. The group

decided to sponsor a White Ele-phant and Bake Sale at the Fire Hall this Saturday morning. Con-tributions will be accepted, bak-ing or small brick-brack or jew-

Mrs. M. P. Wheeler took Mrs. William McDonough and Mrs. Alfred Spencer to Bath Thursday where Mrs. Spencer visited the Dentist.

At the Steuben County Meeting of the American Legion Auxiliary in Greenwood September 4, three girls from Jasper, Corning and Hammondsport Schools, who were sent by the Auxiliary to Girls State, were present and gave a very interesting reports on their week. Mrs. Marian McKay from Horhell was honored as the Auxiliary's only 50 year member. She was presented a fifty-year pin, a plaque and a corsage.

The regular meeting of the Greenwood American Legion Auxiliary was held at the Post Home

Tiliary was held at the Post Home Tuesday evening, September 9. Reports by committees were given. Three members worked 18 hours on the V.A. Picnic in Bath on July 30. One member did volunteer work at Bethesda Hospital 9 hours. One member gave \$10.00 worth of clothing to a veteran's family.

Sunday callers of Mrs. Blanche Wallace included Mr. and Mrs. Merle McCormick of Canisteo, Mr. and Mrs. Lee Kilmer of Canisteo, Mr. and Mrs. Jay Bangs of the Hartsville Road, Mr. and Mrs. Ross Woodworth of the Canisteo Road, also Mrs. Davidson and Mrs. Crandall of Canisteo Road of Canisteo Road also Mrs. Davidson and Mrs. Crandall of Canisteo Road. Crandall of Canisteo, earlier.

## Greenwood Central School News

A regular meeting of the Board of Education, of the Greenwood Central School, was held at the office on September 8.

Mr. Hoagland reported briefly to the Board that there had been some damage done to the school hedge as a result of missuse of a motor vehicle. It was reported that Geraldine Lamphier had resigned and Mrs Mary Mullen was given an appointment to fill this position as school aide.

Transportation toutes and pullens were discussed and the Board decided to make no changes in the present routing at the present

decided to make no changes in the present routing at the present time. Interested persons are requested to indicate their feelings relative to transportation matters, to the Board Members and all transportation routes will be reviewed periodically throughout the year. e year Mr. Hoagland was authorized

Mr. Haggland was authorized to reserve one room, for the attendance of school officials at the annual School Board's conference to be held Oct. 26 and 27.

The Board approved the removal of one parcel from the tax roll which had been placed on twice by mistake, in the amount of \$57.13.

James Faucher was approved by the School Board as a sustitute bus driver to begin as soon as all qualifications were met.

bus driver to begin as soon as all qualifications were met.
Family night swimming will begin on Thursday night, September 18, with all families, in the district, invited to come and swim and bring their children, from 7:30 - 9:30 P. M. Adult swimming would be arranged if there is sufficient interest.
Coach VonHagn's request to at-

Coach VonHagn's request to attend a coach's conference and clinic and to represent the school at the monthly athletic director's meeting to be held in Bath, was approved.

A cheerleading code was presented to the Board for their review and comments.

view and comments.

Mrs. Patricia McCaffrey was placed on Step B-5 +30 on the teacher's salary schedule, as a result of recent certification.

A field trip request was submitted to the Board and was turned down at last night's meeting. Mr. Hoagland was asked to secure from all of the teachers a list of proposed trips they would like to take during the 1969-70 school year, so that a review of transportation could be made. It transportation could be made. will be necessary to reduce the amount of field trips and extra transportation as a result of recent budget cuts.

(Continued From Page 6)